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	KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

These are the Minutes of the remote Meeting of Keadby With Althorpe Parish Council, held via Skype on Wednesday 17 June 2020
On the Video Conference: Cllrs: P Hornsby, K Fenney, N Bond, M Broadbent, M Buckley, 
E Davis, G Haynes, P Johnson, B Pearson, K Russell, L Smith, J Sharp, E Timmins, A Wills, Ward Cllr Briggs and Tony Woodhouse
Start Time: 
7.15pm
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	Apologies Cllr A Carroll
Broadband Discussions

Councillors thanked Mr Woodhouse for attending the meeting to share his experience of Gigabit Broadband delivery. Cllr Fenney gave the background to the problem being experienced and asked how Tony had solved his similar problem at Eastoft. Tony explained that they had formed a committee and approached ‘Alt Net’ firms to see if they could offer a solution. The Alt Nets were unable to provide a solution and so the committee selected BT Openreach as their infrastructure provider.
Tony confirmed that there was/is a voucher scheme in place from the Department of Digital, Culture, Media & Sport which, at this time, is now worth £1500 per resident and £3500 per business. This money is not paid directly by the residents but calculated by the number of residents and businesses that ‘sign up’ to the scheme and is paid by the DCMS to the selected contractor. If there is a shortfall in the cost of the infrastructure and the amount generated by residents and small businesses then this would have to be found from other means.
Councillors thanked Mr Woodhouse for his advice and Mr Woodhouse left the meeting. Councillors then agreed to set up a committee to progress this matter. Councillors Russell and Smith expressed an interest in this committee, which will report back to the Parish Council on its findings.
Public Participation Session with Respect to Items on the Agenda

No Public Participation
Matters Arising from Draft Minutes
Cllr Johnson noted that his name was missing from the list of attendees. Cllr Pearson then Proposed that the Draft Minutes of 27 May 2020 be accepted as a true record; Seconded by Cllr Smith; All in Favour. 

It was Resolved that the Minutes of 27 May 2020 be accepted as a true record.
Declaration of Interest

None
Dispensation Request

None
COVID-19 Implications

The Chairman confirmed that he had completed the documentation to apply for monies for the William Stephenson Memorial Hall under the Small Business Rate Relief Scheme and is awaiting a decision.
The Chairman said he believed that, during these unprecedented times, no Councillor should be marked as ‘Absent’ as it was likely they were having technical difficulties in joining the call. 
Highways

Correspondence from a resident asking if the Parish Council could look into the possibility of a reduction in residents’ Council Tax, due to the extended works on Main Street, Althorpe was discussed. Councillors agreed that this was not a matter for the Parish Council and asked the Clerk to write to the resident advising them to contact North Lincolnshire Council directly. 
Cllr Pearson pointed out that Main Street, Althorpe still had not been swept. The Chairman commented that, while the road was under construction, it could not be expected that the road sweeper would attend.
The gate across Ropery Lane was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would buy a padlock whose combination could be changed, on a regular basis, for security purposes. An accompanying sign will explain how access can be obtained. Councillors noted that pedestrian access along Ropery Lane will continue to be unrestricted.
Keadby 3 Low Carbon Gas Power Station Project 

The Clerk informed the meeting that he had not received the written answers to those questions raised during the Extraordinary Meeting.
Councillors emphasised the following points: -
· The decommissioning of Keadby 1 would make the building of Keadby 3 more acceptable to residents.
· It has been stated that there are ‘no significant health risks’ which means that there are some health risks but there is no indication of what these are. 
· There is no information on how often the stacks will be used for burn off.

· As well as the concerns surrounding health implications (particularly as amines are a carcinogenic), there are no details on how chemicals will be transported to site and if there is a safety procedure covering spillages during delivery. 
· Keadby 3 relies on the Humber Low Carbon Cluster for the removal of the carbon from site, but this project has yet to secure Government funding.
Cllr Buckley raised the point that none of the information provided at the Extra-ordinary meeting was from an independent source and queried whether there was anyone at North Lincolnshire County Council who could give Councillors some independent advice? Councillors agreed that the Clerk should raise this point with Councillor Briggs (who had previously ‘dropped out’ of the call with technical difficulties). Proposed: Cllr Buckley, Seconded: Cllr Bond, All in Favour. It was Resolved that the Clerk would seek advice from Cllr Briggs on this matter.
Cllr Fenney asked if there was a cut-off date for the Parish Council to provide comments to the Planning Inspectorate. The Clerk will check.
SSE Newsletter: The Clerk said that the initial newsletter drop had commenced and was due to be completed by 20th June. At this time, some residents have received a copy and some have not. The Clerk will investigate and contact SSE if it appears that not all residents have received the newsletter.
Bench at Althorpe
The requirement for a replacement bench on the riverbank, Althorpe was discussed. The Clerk presented a quotation for £519.50 plus VAT from Wybone, who supplied the benches on Pacey’s lane.
Cllr Davis Proposed that the quotation from Wybone be accepted; Seconded by Cllr Smith. All in Favour

It was Resolved that the quotation from Wybone for £519.50 plus VAT be accepted. 
Proposed Energy Plant at Flixborough

The request from the Chair of the Amcotts Parish Council for the views of Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council on the proposed Energy Park at Flixborough Industrial Park were discussed.
Cllr Timmins said that the material to be burnt had been previously destined for the landfill and that there is a one-hour webinar online, which Councillors could watch. It was agreed that Councillors would visit the web site and then pass on any comments to the Clerk, for forwarding to the Chairman.
Councillors noted that the parish was ‘down wind’ of the proposed plant and, whatever emissions there were, would travel into Althorpe and Keadby.

Cllr Fenney said that there was a concern that, once planning permission had been given that a ‘Change of Use’ application could be made to enable the burning of other materials.
Trees

The dead tree on Pacey’s Lane, Keadby was discussed. The Handyman has said that he can cut it down and remove it, leaving the stump as a post, for £100.00.
Cllr Buckley Proposed that the tree be removed; Seconded by Cllr Fenney. All in Favour. 
It was Resolved that the Handyman cut down and remove the tree, leaving the stump as a post, for £100.00.
The cutting back of a hawthorn behind the bus stop, Keadby by a resident was discussed.
Cllr Davis said that, as this was not Parish Council land, it was not the Parish Council’s responsibility. It was agreed that the Clerk should inform the North Lincolnshire Council Tree Officer, who has the responsibility for this area.
A resident’s complaint about a conifer tree, on the consecrated ground, Althorpe which is preventing sunlight reaching the property was discussed. It was agreed that the conifer was far too large and should be cut back or removed. The Clerk will ask the Handyman to provide quotations for the work
Planning

Application No: PA/2020/774
Proposal: Planning application to retain water abstraction infrastructure
Site Location: Land west of pumping station, East Road, Keadby

Applicant: Keadby Developments Ltd
Cllr Wills stated that the water abstraction Infrastructure had already been built.

The Parish Council Objected to this Application because it requires the waterway to be kept artificially high at all times, which prevents the water level being lowered prior to a storm; which increases the risk of flooding. Cllr Bond Proposed that an objection be raised; Seconded by Cllr Fenney. All in Favour. 
It was Resolved that the Parish Council object to this Application because of the increased risk of flooding.
Finances and Payments
Cllr Buckley Proposed that the payments detailed below be accepted; Seconded by 
Cllr Davis. All in Favour. 
It was Resolved that the List of Payments detailed below be Approved
Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 15th July 2020 at 7:15pm
The meeting closed at 21:10


	Cheque
	Recipient
	Reason
	Nett
	VAT
	Gross

	402162
	R Haynes
	June Salary
	
	
	Confidential

	402163
	HMRC
	June PAYE
	
	
	Confidential

	402164
	G Potter 
	Handyman’s Payment for May
	 450.00
	
	  450.00

	402165
	BJB Rural Services
	Cutting of Verges and Public Rights of Way
	670.00
	134.00
	 804.00



